## **President's Report**

By Lorraine Zamora

It has been a very busy season for Three Parks. Since November we have endorsed Daniel Marks Cohen for Council District 7. District Leaders Cynthia Doty and Bob Botfeld, Brian Benjamin for Comptroller, Mark Levine for Manhattan Borough President, Jumaane Williams for Public Advocate, Gale Brewer for Council District 6, Alvin Bragg for District Attorney and most recently, Scott Stringer for Mayor of NYC, following a Zoom meeting that attracted over 200 club members and friends.

Next up on the endorsement calendar is Wednesday, February 10, at 8:00 pm, when Three Parks will select Judges and Judicial Delegate candidates. Bios for Judicial Delegates are posted later in this newsletter and on our web

site, www.threeparksdems.org.

I want to thank our club members for zooming with Three Parks to hear from the candidates running for municipal offices this year, to endorse those that you feel are best for the job, and to vote via electronic balloting. Special thanks to Steve Max, our website guru, who found an electronic voting program that ensured privacy, anonymity and accuracy.

Three Parks will hold its annual meeting on March 10, at which time club members will be voting for the 2021 Board of Directors. Their names and bios will be in our March newsletter. Also, Allie Swatek from the NYC Campaign Finance Board will be addressing the club on ranked-choice voting. I know many of our club members, myself included, will be

interested in hearing from Allie and getting more clarity on the new voting process. At our club meetings in April, May and June, Three Parks will continue with its line-up of notable and timely speakers. Stay tuned for our eblasts and check our web site, <a href="www.threeparksdems.org">www.threeparksdems.org</a> to see who will be appearing.

Meantime, be well, stay healthy and thanks again for your support of Three Parks.